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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL REMOTE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8th July 2020 AT 7.30PM IN THE LEIGH PARISH 
Present: Cllr J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:   K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 6 members of the public. 
1. Welcome and Apologies: 
No apologies to record.  The restrictions caused by the coronavirus are still on-going which means that there are no physical meetings at present. As the restrictions are lifted it may be possible for the Parish Council to return to physical meetings. These regulations require the council to offer remote access to meetings until 7th May 2021 or earlier if the government repeals the legislation 
2. Declarations of Interest:
There were no declarations of interest.
3. To formally approve the Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes from the previous remote meeting on 10th June 2020 were approved. Proposed by Cllr Hooton and seconded by Cllr Chandler. All unanimous.
4. To receive brief updates on current planning applications:
An update on current planning applications and enforcement cases was circulated before the meeting and no further comments were made. Any necessary updates are published on the Parish Website under the planning applications sub heading together with some useful contact names and numbers for planning related queries.
5. To consider the purchasing, siting and installation of dog bins following the trial period.
The trial dog bins were first discussed at an Additional Parish Council meeting on 9th October 2020. The delayed start of the trial and the arrival of the Coronavirus lock down has impacted on the trial period. It is now time to conclude the trial and install bins at the correct locations with as much village input as possible.  The new bins will not be as big or as garish as the trial bins. They will also be emptied on a weekly basis during the TBC refuse collection round. It has been evident that the bins have generated a fair amount general waste as well as dog waste.  It has been suggested that the bins (in the current pandemic situation) would be better without a handle to raise a lid. There are a few requirements for the siting of bins. Bins need to be located where they are more likely to be used such as regular walking routes etc. Near to roads/footpaths is ideal to allow a street cleansing vehicle to get fairly close. As a rule, no more than 10 metres away from a vehicle location. Waste can be heavy so it makes sense to make it as easy as possible to empty bins. Ones that are tucked away or off the beaten track and miles from a road just get missed or forgotten about. TBC have no authority to put bins on land that is not within public ownership (i.e. Gloucestershire County Council land, Tewkesbury Borough Council land, Parish land etc.) without the land owners consent. 
The one near the village pond is sited on Parish Council owned ground. The one in Church Lane needs further investigation.  It is not certain if GCC are responsible for the verge or if it belongs to a private land owner. If it proves to be the latter, then the Parish Council will need to seek written permission from the land owner to install a bin. Residents at Coombe Hill are also asking for trial bins.  The lockdown has seen an increase in people walking their dogs along the Coombe Hill footpaths and people feel it would be prudent to install a bin in or near the car park. This suggestion requires further investigation and dialogue with the GWT. Another resident at Coombe Hill also suggested that a bin was required somewhere along the A38/A4019 stretch of road around the traffic lights.  Post lockdown has seen rubbish and dog walkers increase.  Thinking ahead – the siting of one or two bins in the proposed housing development should be secured under Section 106 or CIL money.
The Council preference is for green waste bins, not the red dog waste bins.

Cllr Moreton agreed to write an article for the next newsletter asking for final views on the siting of the bins within the Leigh Village.  The clerk agreed to contact the GWT and seek their views about the siting of a trial bin somewhere in or near the Coombe Hill Nature Reserve carpark. The Parish Council will relocate the trial bins in the Leigh Village once the new bins have been installed.

Current bins need to be emptied.
6. To formally approve the financial update including the approval of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return and Certificate of Exemption for 2019/2020
Further to the minutes from last month the accounts have been audited and are ready for the accountants once they have been signed by the relevant people.  The notice for Public Examination has been displayed on the notice board in accordance with the regulations.
The Annual Governance Statement has been prepared and circulated with all the other necessary documents relating to the finances of the Parish Council.  It was resolved that the AGS be signed as a true record. Proposed by Cllr Arkell and seconded by Cllr Chandler. The Parish Council stayed within budget last year. The Parish Council wished to formally acknowledge its grateful thanks to Mr Bryan Bramley for auditing the books for another year, especially in these difficult circumstances.

It was noted that the Parish Council still has money in a deposit account and despite efforts for community involvement to spent it, it is still there.  It was also noted that any reserves in the current account could be moved to the deposit account, even if the interest rate is low.
7. To consider suggested dates for future meetings.

The suggested meeting dates for the year ahead were circulated to the Parish Councillors in advance.  All proposed dates were accepted and a copy of these will be posted on the Parish Council website in due course. It was acknowledged that under the current meeting restrictions it was prudent to have the shorter regular monthly meetings.
Meeting closed 20:10
2

